Great Milton Parish Council

Parish Clerk: Mr T Darch
Email: contact@clerkgreatmilton.co.uk
Website: www.great-milton.co.uk

Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council 

held virtually via video conference on Monday 16th November 2020 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs S Harrod (Chairman), W Fox (Vice-Chairman), P Allen, G Bennet, C Deacon and M Horsley.

In Attendance:  Tim Darch (Clerk), Cllr Caroline Newton (SODC)


The meeting was conducted through a video conferencing facility.  The new arrangements for the Parish Council are allowed under the following Regulation:
THE LOCAL AUTHORITIES AND POLICE AND CRIME PANELS (CORONAVIRUS) (FLEXIBILITY OF LOCAL AUTHORITY AND POLICE AND CRIME PANEL MEETINGS) (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2020

AGENDA

125/20
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received in advance of the meeting from Cllr Fewell.
126/20
Variation of order of business


Business was conducted in the sequence prescribed by the agenda.
127/20
Declarations of member’s interest (if any)
No declarations of interest were received in matters on the Agenda.

128/20
Matters to Report

Regular updates are being received from OCC and SODC and continue to be communicated to residents via the available channels as appropriate.  Cllr Caroline Newton advised that the Local Plan would shortly be returned by the Inspector for consideration by SODC’s Cabinet and Scrutiny Committee, at which point a vote will be taken on adoption or otherwise.  
129/20
Correspondence and Public Discussion

No correspondence has been received which is not dealt with elsewhere on the agenda.
130/20
Planning Applications

A
The following planning applications received from SODC were considered.


P20/S2669/LDP (Lynday, Thame Road, Great Milton).  Use of existing dining room as a hair salon.  No consultation is being conducted by SODC on this application: however, it is recorded here for information and no concerns were raised by councillors during brief discussion.
B
The following planning decisions received and outstanding planning matters were reviewed.


P20/S3266/HH (Tollesbury Dale, Thame Road, Great Milton OX44 7NY).  Removal of existing garage/outbuilding. Single storey side rear extension.  Planning permission was GRANTED for the proposed development.


P20/S3181/HH (6A Thame Road Great Milton OX44 7HY).  Single storey rear extension. Planning permission was GRANTED for the proposed development.


P20/S3975/SCR (Land north of the A40 between Milton Common and Tetsworth).


Screening Opinion request for proposed solar farm.  A planning application for a solar farm on land north of the A40 between the eastern extremity of Milton Common and Tetsworth is at the very earliest stage of consideration.  This was discovered by chance: the Parish Council was not informed of the application by SODC, presumably because the site is not technically inside the Great Milton Parish Council boundary.  The Parish Council has registered its concerns with the planning authority via the case officer and Cllr Newton, and will monitor developments with interest, consulting residents of London Road as and when appropriate.

131/20
Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held virtually on Monday 19th October 2020 were agreed, approved and signed as a true and accurate record of proceedings.
132/20
Financial Resolutions

A
The following cheques for payment were authorised and physically signed along with associated invoices subsequent to this meeting:


Tim Darch. Salary, Tax and Expenses. £498.65.


Jonathan Dudley.  Bulletin production November.  £206.50

Green and Growing.  Village mowing September/October.  £96


Oxfordshire Animal Sanctuary. Donation in lieu of internal auditor’s fee.  £100


Moore. (External Audit fee).  £240


Website hosting November (reimbursement to Clerk). £29.99 

B

The monthly bank reconciliation, accounts and bank statements were received, signed and approved by the meeting.  The reconciled bank balance as at 10 November was £40,904.03.
C
The receipt of the External Auditor’s report was noted.  This raised no issues.  Notices of Completion of Audit have been placed on the noticeboards and a scanned report uploaded to the website along with all other required documentation.  Councillors thanked the Clerk for his efforts in securing this independent vote of confidence in the management of the PC's finances.
133/20
Parish Clerk and Councillors’ update of matters in hand
· Les Preston has offered to supply and fund the village Christmas tree this year.  The Parish Council would like to sincerely thank Les for his kind and generous contribution.  It has been suggested that a permanent Christmas tree could be planted: the opportunity has passed for this year, but this possibility will be discussed further at an appropriate moment.
134/20
Budget first draft 2021-22

The first draft of the Parish Council’s budget for 2021-22 was considered.  A small increase of 1% to the Parish Council’s precept request is recommended, largely to reflect the reasonably healthy financial position.  Most budget lines are to remain the same or be subject to relatively minor adjustments.  After discussion it was AGREED that a budget based on the draft under consideration will be formally submitted for approval by the Parish Council at December’s meeting
135/20
Requests for funding
Requests for funding have been received from the Maple Tree Children’s Centre, from Wheatley Park School for their prize-giving event, from Home-Start Oxfordshire (a charity which supports vulnerable families with at least one child aged under 5) and from the Children’s Air Ambulance.  After discussion it was AGREED to donate £500 as usual to The Maple Tree and £50 to Wheatley Park School for their prize-giving event.  The Parish Council felt unable to donate to Home-Start Oxfordshire (having already donated to them this financial year) and to the Children’s Air Ambulance (given the recent policy of donating only to local charities and good causes).
136/20
The Bulletin


The Parish Council is pleased to report that full printing and door-to-door delivery of the Bulletin has resumed as of the November edition.
137/20
Flytipping of garden waste, Grove Footpath (The Bull to A329)


The accumulation of a significant quantity of garden waste on the Grove Footpath has been reported by several residents.  A decision is awaited from environmental officers at SODC as to where responsibility lies for its disposal (although an SODC team has already removed a significant proportion of the material).
138/20
Proposed Freecycle produce, books and toy/game exchange


There was no further discussion on this item as no contact has been received from the Freecycle Committee since the last meeting (at which the Parish Council agreed to support a trial of the facility in Spring 2021 subject to the approval of Pat and Christine Donnelly). 
139/20
Proposed revisions to Great Milton village website

The redesigned village website went live on Wednesday 11 November.  
140/20
Sale of the Post Office/Village Stores
Pat and Christine Donnelly have decided to put the Village Stores and Post Office up for sale having run it for 23 years.  Their firm preference is to sell it as a going concern, but in extremis, they would consider allowing the village to run it as a community amenity (as in Little Milton), subject to covering their utility costs, etc.  However, as Little Milton are finding out, such an arrangement is fraught with difficulties and would only be considered as a last resort.  It is likely that any sale will not be finalised until towards the end of 2021, and Pat and Christine will keep the Parish Council informed of any developments.  The Parish Council is hugely appreciative of all that Pat and Christine have done during their time running the shop and Post Office, and is fully understanding of their decision.
141/20
‘Carols around the Christmas tree’

It was AGREED to nominate Wednesday 16 December as the date for the annual ‘Carols around the Christmas Tree’ event, provisional upon the lifting or easing of restrictions on congregational singing which currently apply outdoors.  
A resident has suggested that children and residents should be able to hang small tags containing messages from the tree branches, and designating the tree a ‘Tree of Hope’. The Parish Council AGREED to support this idea subject to social distancing being observed when hanging messages, which should be reflected in any publicity.
142/20
COVID-19: update on village response/impacts

Cllr Peter Allen reported on concerns over the ongoing financial viability of the Neighbours’ Hall in light of reduced or no income for much of this year: although there are some reserves available, these won’t last forever.  The Clerk will send details of any grant packages that may be helpful to key committee members as soon as possible, and the Parish Council is happy to consider providing some assistance should it be necessary in due course.
The meeting closed at 8.20pm.
The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council is currently scheduled to be held virtually on Monday December 21st starting at 7.30pm.  
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